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Words! Words! Words! 
 
As I listen to the news at this time there are a number of words that are either being overused or 
are just unhelpful in moving a conversation forward. NORMAL, NEW NORMAL and U-TURN would 
be my top three. 
 
None of these words seem to me to be helpful in a climate of constant change that reduces and 
reimposes restrictions and measures to our daily life. What we might find more useful is to find a 
word or an idea or something that helps to anchor us in these turbulent waters of life at this time. 
As church (however you wish to define that) we have our own calendar which gives a rhythm to our 
life. A calendar that starts with Advent and ends with the Kingdom Season, a calendar that starts 
with anticipation and hope for a new way and ends with the realisation of that way. It provides for us 
a recurring heartbeat that has been going round and round year on year. It is a beat that has 
transcended economic hardships, wars and moments of national and international crisis. It is a beat 
that provides a rhythm, which ebbs and flows through the year and is not dependent on the world 
news story of the time. 
 
So rather than trying to find a Normal or New Normal, perhaps talking about the órhythmô of life that 
provides the heartbeat to our being and doing. We are entering the seasons of Harvest, All Souls 
and Remembrance, and as church we have some important things to say into these season. They 
may not be as they have been for the last 10 years but we still have something to say that 
resonates from the rhythm of our common life as disciples of Christ called to proclaim the good 
news. That rhythm starts with Hope and finds its fulfilment in the Kingdom of God and as such we 
are called to visibly live it, and visibly living it should not depend on freedoms or restrictions. 
 
Yours in Christ 
 
 

Rev Philip Bosher 

Acting Area Dean 

If you would like to include your news in our next Deanery Newsletter, please contact Debbie. You can also subscribe (or unsubscribe) to the newsletter by 
emailing: debbie.patrick@derby.anglican.org 

Keep us, good Lord, 
under the shadow of your mercy. 
Sustain and support the anxious, 

be with those who care for the sick, 
and lift up all who are brought low; 

that we may find comfort 
knowing that nothing can separate us from your love 

in Christ Jesus our Lord. 
Amen. 


